
From: Eleanor Stein <eleanor@imph.org> 
To: Morris, Stevesmorris@aging.sc.gov

Date: 2/1/2017 2:24:33 PM 
Subject: RE: IMPH report

Hi Mr. Morris,

I just wanted to follow up to see if we might identify time for Kester and IMPH staff to meet with you regarding our 
LTC Taskforce and the implementation activities that have grown out of that taskforce. The LGOA has been a critical 
partner in this work, and we look forward to future opportunities to work together now that you are at the helm.

I've just touched base with Kester about his schedule. He has flexibility during the week of February 6 so we would 
be glad to meet at your convenience. Could you let me know if you have any availability then? We look forward to 
meeting soon.

Thank you,
Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Long-Term Care Project Coordinator
SC Institute of Medicine and Public Health
http://imph.org/
http://imph.org/taskforces/long-term-care-taskforce/
803-576-5851

From: Eleanor Stein [mailto:eleanor@imph.org]
Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2017 11:50 AM
To: 'Steve Morris'
Cc: Nathaniel Patterson; Coretta Bedsole; sam@imph.org
Subject: RE: IMPH report

Hi Mr. Morris,

It was a pleasure to meet you last week when you stopped by the IMPH office to talk with Kester! Welcome to the
3rd floor!

Following up on that discussion with Kester and Coretta's virtual introduction below, I am emailing now about
scheduling a meeting to brief you on IMPH's Long-Term Care Taskforce Report (which was released in June 2015) and 
the implementation efforts that grew out of that taskforce. This email is meant to get the scheduling ball rolling and 
then I can provide additional information in advance of the meeting, if needed.

Kester happens to have a good bit of availability next week; in fact, Tuesday (January 24) and Wednesday (January 25) 
afternoons might be good times to shoot for. If you have availability next week, we'd love to find a time that's 
convenient for you. Could you let me know if you have any open/preferred timeslots next week? Based on your 
preferences, I'll coordinate with staff here to find a good time. (If we need to look at time options later in January or 
early February, please feel free to suggest options that work for you.) If there is someone who keeps your calendar 
for you, I'd be glad to follow up directly with that person.

As I mentioned previously, the LGOA has been an important partner in our LTC efforts. We have had the opportunity 
to work with Mark Plowden and Jason Brown (as well as many LGOA staff members) during the implementation 
phase of this work. Please let me know if I ought to coordinate this meeting with their schedules as well.

Thanks so much,

mailto:Eleanor%20Stein%20%3Celeanor@imph.org%3E
mailto:smorris@aging.sc.gov
http://imph.org/
http://imph.org/taskforces/long-term-care-taskforce/
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mailto:sam@imph.org


Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Long-Term Care Project Coordinator
SC Institute of Medicine and Public Health
http://imph.org/
http://imph.org/taskforces/long-term-care-taskforce/

From: Eleanor Stein [mailto:eleanor@imph.org]
Sent: Friday, January 13, 2017 11:25 AM
To: 'Bedsole, Coretta D'; 'Steve Morris (smorris@aging.sc.gov)'
Cc: 'nathaniel@imph.org'; 'Sam Waldrep'
Subject: RE: IMPH report

Thanks so much, Coretta! We look forward to meeting Mr. Morris and sharing information about the SC Institute of
Medicine and Public Health's Long-Term Care Taskforce and subsequent implementation activities. As an essential
resource to older adults and caregivers across our state, the LGOA has certainly been a critical partner in these
efforts. We have appreciated the opportunity to work with Mark Plowden, Jason Brown and many other staff at the 
LGOA throughout our LTC efforts and look forward to building on that momentum with Mr. Morris's leadership of the 
LGOA.

Nate, Sam and I will follow up after the upcoming holiday weekend.

Best regards,
Eleanor

Eleanor Stein
Long-Term Care Project Coordinator
http://imph.org/
http://imph.org/taskforces/long-term-care-taskforce/

From: Bedsole, Coretta D [mailto:cbedsole@aarp.org]
Sent: Thursday, January 12, 2017 1:05 PM
To: Steve Morris (smorris@aging.sc.gov)
Cc: nathaniel@imph.org; Eleanor Stein (eleanor@imph.org); Sam Waldrep
Subject: IMPH report

Steve,

Thanks for meeting with Teresa Arnold and me yesterday. It was a most productive discussion. I meant to mention 
to you that you will be hearing from Nate Patterson and/or Sam Waldrep from the Institute of Medicine and Public 
Health. They want to chat with you in more detail about the Long Term Care Task Force report that we briefly
discussed yesterday. Please allow this email to serve as a virtual introduction to Nate, Sam and Eleanor, the IMPH
team members who are coordinating efforts on implementation of the task force report.

See you soon. 

Coretta

C o re tta  Bedsole | A A R P  South Carolina | Associate S tate  D irec to r  
Advocacy
1201 Main Street | Suite 1720 | Columbia, SC 29201
Office: 803-765-7383 | Cell: 803-403-5313
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If you don't think Real Possibilities when you think AARP, then you don't know ‘aarp'.

Real Possibilities En

South Carolina

http://www.aarp.org/sc

